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 ADVANCE \d 58 pt 
February 11, 2010
Mr. Kevin L. Shafer, P.E.

Executive Director
Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage District

260 W. Seeboth Street

P.O. Box 3049

Milwaukee, WI 53201-3049

Dear Mr. Shafer:

At the request of Timothy Bate of your staff, we have prepared this letter agreement for a study to be performed by the District to evaluate the potential impacts on Wilson Park Creek from implementing stormwater management practices in the Holmes Creek and Villa Mann Creek subwatersheds. It is our understanding that the District intends to hire a subcontractor to perform the study. The attached scope of work (Exhibit A), which is made a part hereof by reference to the same force and effect as if set forth at length herein, details the District and subcontractor roles in preparation of the study.
The project is funded by $20,000 in American Recovery and Reinvestment Act funds provided to the Southeastern Wisconsin Regional Planning Commission (SEWRPC) under an agreement with the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (Water Quality Management Planning Grant No. 2P-00E73201) (Exhibit B). The grant period terminates on December 31, 2010. Thus, all work on this project must be completed prior to that date, and a final report shall be provided to SEWRPC by December 1, 2010.
Under the terms of the agreement with WDNR, SEWRPC is required to submit quarterly progress reports prior to March 31, June 30, and September 30, 2010. To ensure timely reporting to WDNR, MMSD shall provide SEWRPC with status reports no later than March 24, June 23, and September 23, 2010. Those reports may be provided by electronic mail and are to include an evaluation of the status of the project and work accomplished and they may include interim preliminary work products as appropriate. In accordance with the attached grant agreement between WDNR and SEWRPC, MMSD, through executing this letter agreement as a subcontractor to SEWRPC, agrees to assume and perform all relevant obligations expressed under the terms of the WDNR/SEWRPC grant agreement and be bound by the terms and conditions of that agreement.
MMSD shall submit monthly invoices to SEWRPC, and SEWRPC shall reimburse MMSD quarterly, based on the monthly invoices. MMSD shall submit five copies of the final report along with the final invoice.
Please sign as indicated at the bottom of each of the two copies of this letter agreement and return one of the signed copies to us.
We look forward to assisting the District staff in carrying out this important water quality program, and we want to thank you and your staff for the outstanding assistance that they have provided. Should you have any questions or comments concerning this matter, please do not hesitate to call.

Sincerely,

Kenneth R. Yunker, P.E.
Executive Director
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